Dear Dr. Nezhat,

I feel it's impossible to adequately express my gratitude in words. How do you thank someone for giving you the gift of life? We just welcomed our youngest son Cameron into the world and he wouldn't be here without you.

I truly feel it was fate that brought me across the country and into your office in the fall of 2019. You were able to provide answers and reassurance when I had exhausted all other options. The care I received from you and your team was extraordinary. Every aspect of my experience was exceptional from beginning to end.

I'm sure you've heard of the term 'rainbow baby'. When my husband and I traveled to the San Francisco airport following my surgery, the brightest rainbow appeared right outside of our car window. You could even clearly see both ends of the rainbow. I felt it was a sign our rainbow baby was waiting for us and five months later that sign was confirmed.

We decided on the name Cameron and after remembering that was also your first name, although spelled differently, we knew it was meant to be. We truly can't thank you enough Dr. Nezhat. I will continue to do my part to educate and advocate for endometriosis and c-section niche awareness as well.

With all of our gratitude,

Sarah and Brian Lopatka

The first term of the state of

where the probability is the probability of the pr